





7 August 2023

## **Unnumbered Memorandum**

## CONSULTATIVE WORKSHOP WITH THE REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT COUNCILS, TVL SUPERVISORS, AND OTHER RELEVANT GOVERNMENT AGENCIES

To: Schools Division Superintendents of Laguna Province, Batangas Province, Rizal Province and Quezon Province

- 1. In reference to Memorandum DM-CT-2023 214 entitled "Consultative Workshop with the Regional Development Councils, TVL supervisors, and other relevant Government Agencies," there will be a consultative workshop to be conducted on September 6-8, 2023, in Cebu City.
- 2. The activity aims to align DepEd's program to that of the stakeholders' to realize the target goals for TVL learners and graduates.
- 3. The following are the official participants:

Name	Position	SDO
Rommel C. Bautista	SDS	Quezon
Cristina Talambayan	EPS	Laguna
Macaria Carina Carolino Carandang	EPS	Batangas
Jeffrey C. Erni	EPS	Rizal
Juanito A. Merle	EPS	Quezon
Regional Development Council Member (To be Identified)		

- 4. Transportation, accommodation, and meals of participants will be charged against 2023 BEC Funds, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations. First meal will be breakfast on September 6, 2023 while the last meal is PM Snack on September 8, 2023.
- 5. For clarification and queries, you may contact Rowell A. Capistrano, Supervising Education Program Specialist through his email <a href="mailto:rowell.capistrano@deped.gov.ph">rowell.capistrano@deped.gov.ph</a>.

Address: Gate 2, Karangalan Village, Cainta, Rizal

Telephone No.: 02-8682-2114

Email Address: region4a@deped.gov.ph

Website: depedcalabarzon.ph



6. Immediate and widest dissemination of this Memorandum is enjoined.

ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOBARTE, CESO II
Regional Director

Cc: 02/ROC05